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Newsletter

MONDAY, 6/11
9:00 am	 Spiritual Strength & Stretch
9:15 am	 Laubach Literacy
11:45 am	 Overeaters Anonymous
6:00 pm	 Share Your Faith Naturally

TUESDAY, 6/12
9:00 am	 Stephen Ministry Supervision Mtg.
11:30 am	 Arabic Women’s Bible Study
12:00 pm	 Small Groups
7:00 pm	 Stephen Ministry Supervision Mtg.
		  Stretching & Relaxation

WEDNESdAY, 6/13
8:30 am	 Prayer Group
10:00 am	 Seekers Bible Study
5:00 pm	 Wednesday Night Supper
5:30 pm	 KidsKonnect
		  K-1 Choir Rehearsal
6:30 pm	 Small Groups
		  MSM (Middle School Ministry)
		  Highway (High School Ministry)
7:00 pm	 Contemporary Worship Rehearsal

THURSDAY, 6/14
6:00 am	 Men’s Bible Study
10:00		  Women Crosswalk
10:30 am	 PrimeTime-Golden Owls
1:00 pm	 Savvy Travelers Committee Mtg.
6:00 pm	 Love in Motion Rehearsal
7:00 pm	 Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

friDAY, 6/15
6:30 am	 Men Crosstalk
8:00 am	 Pew Angels
8:30 am	 Women’s Cancer Prayer Group
9:00 am	 Spiritual Strength & Stretch
9:30 am	 ARC

SATURDAY, 6/16
9:30 am	 Tied in Prayer
12:30 pm	 Eagle Scout Project
5:00 pm	 Contemporary Worship Service

SUNDAY, 6/17
8:30 am	 Blended Traditional Service
		  Worship Café
10:00 am	 The Three Kings (in Lower Fireside)
		  Computer Basics
		  Contemporary Worship Service
		  Middle School Worship
		  High School Worship
11:00 am	 Arabic Speaking Service
11:30 am	 Arabic Sunday School for Children
		  Traditional Worship Service
12:45 pm	 Arabic MSM
1:15 pm	 Arabic High School Program
2:30 pm	 GriefShare

What's Happening @ RB Community Church

As we wrap up this half of our fiscal year, I would like to highlight various ways our congregation 
has participated in service to our local and global communities:
•	 Cleaning the Resale Shop whose proceeds help support RBCC missions
•	 Donating toiletry items for homeless individuals serviced by PUM
•	 “Souper Bowl” Sunday donations of cans and money for PUM and Interfaith
•	 Being a blood donor for those needing the “gift of life”
•	 Participating in the food packing event and donating funds that provided 50,000 meals to 

families in Baja, Haiti, Tanzania, and San Diego
•	 Serving dinner to single parent families in transition from homelessness to a safe and secure 

future through Solutions for Change
•	 Building condos at the Habitat building site in Logan Heights and working at the ReStore 

shop in Escondido
•	 Our youth groups have also been busy serving food to the homeless, helping with some of the 

previously mentioned activities, and spreading the gospel through drama and conversation 
during their mission trips

We are so fortunate to have Richard, Frances, and Isaiah Lin traveling to Mongolia as RB 
Community Church representatives at the 25th Anniversary of CRU International bringing the 
word of God to first generation Christian teachers. It’s amazing and rewarding to know that we 
have had a hand in spreading the love of Jesus around the world through CRU, Talking Bibles, 
Transkei Ministries in Africa, Middle Eastern Ministries, and Walindwa in Kenya.

Did you know that RB Community Church funds flowing through the Mission Committee 
and the Deacons support 32 missions and 8 missionaries? Starting in July, this cover article on 
missions will begin highlighting them, so more of us are aware of the good work these folks do 
on our behalf.

There is a lot going on at RB Community Church and I would like to invite you to become active 
in the new Mission Ministry starting in July 2018. We will host a “kick off ” event where you will 
hear more about the hands-on service opportunities planned for the fall. But we can’t do it alone 
… we need you to help grow our mission efforts to our local community. Watch for updates in the 
announcements or indicate your interest on the Connection Card.

Serving HIM Together,
Elaine Johnson, Missions Coordinator

Resale Shop!
RBCPC’S
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Have quality clothing or 
gently-used furniture items you’ve  

been thinking about donating? 

Call 858.486.5023 to arrange a pick-up  
or delivery of large items like furniture  

(Tuesdays & Fridays only).

Don’t miss the Donnie Finnell Trio 
performing at PrimeTime next week!
Thursday,June 14 |10:30 pm |Fellowship Center,
Cost $9.00 per person

Donnie Finnell trio will sing and play Frank Sinatra, 
Bobby Darin, and Johnnie Mathis hit songs. Cuisine 
by Chef Giovanni and entertainment for only $9.00 
a person. Invite a friend! All are welcome. First time 
guests receive a coffee mug.

RSVP: 858.487-0811 or bill@rbcpc.org



Father’s Day Celebration
Sunday, June 17 
Join us next Sunday as we celebrate our dads, uncles, grandfathers, & fatherly figures. There will 
be a photo booth and some yummy treats out on the Courtyard! Don’t miss it! 

What is the Book of Order and Why Should I Care?
Mondays, June 18 & 25 | 6:00-7:30 pm | Instructor: Tony Cook, Business Manager
The Book of Order and the Confessions make up the Constitution of the Presbyterian Church 
(USA). In this 2-class series, we will start with some basics: Why do we have a Book of Order? 
Where did it come from? How has it changed? Where can you get one for free?  Then we’ll move 
into the substance of our topic with a focus on the foundation of Presbyterian Polity and the 
principles that lead to our decision-making process.  For more info, contact tony@rbcpc.org.

The Basics on Spiritual Gifts
Mondays, July 2 & 9 | 6:00-7:30 pm | Instructor: Rev. John M. Scholte
The Bible says that every Christian is given on or more Spiritual Gifts. In this class you will learn 
what they are, how you get them, and how they are used. You will also have an opportunity to 
take a survey that will give you a good idea which gifts you migt have and how you can use them 
at RB Community Church. For more information, contact Pastor John at john@rbcpc.org or 
858.444.7666.

Dinner for 12 (New Members)
Sunday, June 24 | 4:00 pm
Are you looking for a new church home? Join Pastor Bryan in a relaxed setting and catch the 
vision at Dinner for 12. Space is limited - so RSVP soon to sheri@rbcpc.org.

Middle School & High School Summer Camp
June 24-29 | Thousand Pines Christian Camp | $425
From June 24-29 our Middle School and High School students are looking forward to heading 
up into the San Bernadino Mountains to Thousand Pines Christian Camp for a week jam-packed 
with awesome, including Chapel times led by gifted speakers Keith Poletiek and Tim James as 
well as incredible bands to lead times of worship. We also spend time intentionally digging deeper 
into the message through small group devotion times. Summer Camp is great time to grow in our 
relationship with Jesus, hit the pause button from life’s distractions as well as strengthen and build 
new friendships. Thousand Pines also offers a large assortment of recreational activities. From the 
malt shop, mountain biking, skate park to art shop, ping pong, swimming, and paintball there 
are things to do for everyone. If you have a student that you think should be joining us contact 
richard@rbcpc.org.

Art Gallery: “Trash to Treasures”
“Trash to Treasures” starts July 14th.  This is the art of repurposed items, such as an engine that 
is now a planter, old windows made into art glass or  baskets made of pine needles.  Do you have 
art of something ordinary made to something unique?  We would love to include your treasures 
in the show.  Please call Le’ Kubow by July 1st at 703.328.8382 or email  artsforumrbcpc@gmail.
com. 

Scotland/Ireland Tour
Join the choir on their Scotland/Ireland tour in August 2019! Singers and non-singers  
welcome. A $200 deposit due soon, so please contact Liz Virkler, our Worship Director, for more 
information (liz@rbcpc.org).

Small Group Leader Training
If you believe that God is calling you to use your Gifts as a Small Group Leader, or you are already 
leading a Small Group, then you need to sign up for the Small Group Leadership Training event 
at RB Community Church. Friday, July 6 from 6:00-8:00 pm and Saturday, July 7 from 9:00 am 
to 1:00 p.m. The training includes dinner on Friday and Lunch on Saturday. This training will 
give you everything you need to gear up for some exciting small group opportunities come fall. 
Please RSVP to Kathy Westley, Small Group Coordinator at katknits@cox.net.

Opportunity for Education and Discipleship Assistant!
Pastor John is looking for a volunteer to assist him with some basic administrative tasks around 
the Education and Discipleship programs. If you have the gifts of service or helps this would be a 
great place for you to upbuild the Body of Christ. Please contact Pastor John at john@rbcpc.org 
if you would like to serve in this ministry! 

Library Corner
Interested in angels?  Check our library for this book - “Our Invisible Angels” by Ron Phillips, 
which is a guide to what angels do and how they help us. 
In our confusing world today, David Jeremiah brings a message of hope from God’s Word in his 
book “Living with Confidence in a Chaotic World.”

Church Historians
We are looking for people to collect and organize photos, newspaper clippings and announcements 
of important events in the life of our church. Historians might also gather written or verbal 
histories of events in the past years of our church from older/long-time members. In doing so, 
we can keep the memories of what we’ve done alive for ourselves and future members of RB 
Community Church. Mark your connect card if you’re interested,  or email leku6@san.rr.com.

Meditation on Scripture
Mondays, July 23 & 30 | Skylight | 6:00-7:30 pm 
This 2-week session provides an opportunity to read the Bible devotionally in a quiet, meditative 
manner that allows for time to listen for what God is personally saying through His word. This 
approach lets scripture become a source of spiritual nourishment and prayer. Take time to be 
still and reflect in the presence of God. For questions, contact Kathy Wesley at 760.781.5756 or 
katknits@cox.net.

Stephen Ministry Class Commissioning
We are pleased to commission the largest class of graduates from the 2018 Stephen Ministry class 
who have received 50 hours of training to provide the confidential, emotional and spiritual care 
we need when faced with any type of change or difficulty. Contact Barb Bennett at 858.484.4974 
for more information. You are also welcome to sign up for the 2019 training if you are interested. 
Here’s a testimony: “One of the people who had a SM, shared with me that it was difficult to make the 
first step, but they are so glad they did. To have a caring, skilled person that listens, keeps in touch with 
them and visits them regularly is a wonderful blessing.” 

Post-VBS Carnival
We are having a celebration carnival on Sunday, June 24! After the 10 am service, there will be 
bounce houses in the roundabout in front of the Courtyard. Please note that this will effect foot 
traffic, as well as the handicap parking spaces directly across from the Administration Office. 


